
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

NEWSLETTER 
12th March 2021 www.raglanprimaryschool.co.uk 

 
Twitter @raglanprimary 
Instagram @raglanprimaryschool  

 

 
Dear families, governors, staff and friends, 
 
It was lovely to see so many parents and children this week after such a long time. The 
atmosphere in school has been fantastic, with all of the children back. Some children were a little 
anxious about whether everyone would still be the same and whether everyone would still get on, 
which is understandable after working from home for such a long time,  but the vast majority of 
children have settled back into the school routine very easily and seem very happy to be here. 
We will continue to ensure that we include lots of opportunities for the children to work together 
and talk about how they are feeling, should they want to. Please see below for some examples of 
the fantastic learning that has been going on across the school this week. 
 
Many of the children have stayed in contact with each other via social media during the period of 
school closure, which has been a great way for them to keep in touch, however please monitor 
what your child is doing on social media as there have been a couple of incidents in school this 
week that are as a result of things that have happened on social media.  
 
Monday was International Womenõs Day, when we seek out and celebrate the achievements of 
women. This year the theme is Choose to Challenge. In assembly we reminded the children that we 
are all responsible for our own thoughts and actions and that from challenge comes change. So 
letõs all raise our hands to show our commitment to choosing to challenge inequality, question 
stereo types, call out bias and work towards a more inclusive world.  
 
Last week our Year 6 children received news of which secondary schools they had been offered a 
place at, which is very exciting for them. We hope that all our parents and children were pleased 
with their offer. The teachers will be doing some transition work with the children in preparation 
over the next term. 
 
A big thank you to Beanie, mum of Otis and Delilah who applied to the Earth Restoration Service, 
expressing an interest in having a tree nursery at school. Thanks to her, we took delivery of 50 
saplings this week, which will be shared between Raglan and the local parks ð we intend to plant 
these trees in our Forest School Area, which should in years to come make this a really special 
place for the children while also helping the environment. 
 
Please have a look on Seesaw for details of our Raglan Merch Competition ð children are asked 
to design a logo for a t shirt for the digital council. The competition closes next Friday, March 19th 
The winner will have their design made into a logo for the t shirts and will receive their own t shirt 
with the logo. 
 
During ôlockdownõ we took the opportunity to change some of the systems in the office. We now 
have a new phone system, in order to be put through to the correct person please make sure you 
listen to the message and choose the correct extension number. 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
  

 
We have also changed our payment system, but unfortunately this has not gone as smoothly as we 
hoped and we are still trying to sort out some glitches with it. This means that we are unable to take 
payments for school lunches at the moment. We are hoping that this will be sorted out very soon and you 
will then receive a letter explaining the new procedure to make payments. 
 
We would like to thank you all for your support this week in following the guidance we have put in 
place. We ask that you please continue to follow this guidance for the rest of this half term, and we will 
review it as national measures begin to ease after the Easter Holiday. Please remember to wear a face 
covering and to maintain social distancing while on site. Please ensure that you follow the one way 
system and do not be offended if a staff member asks you to exit or enter via the correct gate ð this is 
for everyoneõs safety. Please also remember to ensure that your children stay with you in the 
playground as we are still trying to maintain separate bubbles. Lots of families now have a dog, which 
is lovely but please remember that we are a dog free site, as some children are frightened by dogs and 
some children have allergies to them. 
 
It has been a long while since we were all in school together so may I also remind you that we are a nut 
and seseme seed free school ð this includes seseme seeds on top of food like bagels and foods that 
have nuts in them such as Nutella. We have children with serious allergies to these foods and we must 
ensure that all children are safe.  
 
Final reminder ð please ensure that children who have long hair tie their hair back and that children 
come into school in appropriate PE kit ( navy or white t shirt, navy shorts or tracksuit and plain trainers)   
 
Finally something to look forward to  - the FOR are planning a home clothes day on the last day of term 
Wednesday March 31st, to raise much needed money for school fund. The children are invited to bring in 
£1 and to wear home clothes. 
 
Thank you to everyone for helping to make this such a successful first week back  
 
Kind regards 
Kath Margetts and All the Staff  
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
  

     
   This week, in their PE lessons with Coach Alhaji, the children focussed on teambuilding. They worked 
together, encouraging and supporting each other, to develop their PE skills and play different games.  

 

    
 

    
 

    
 

 
   
 



 
 
  

 
  As part of their learning on Ancient Egypt, Year 4 made clay cartouches inscribed with hieroglyphics.  

 

   
 

 
 

   
 

   
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Reception have settled back into school, learning, exploring, creating and playing!  
 

     
 

       
 

     
 

     
   

    
 
 
     


